
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

March 5, 2007                                              Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of February 26, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

At 8:00 a.m., the commissioners held Board of Canvass for the Primary Election, USD 

#240, Position #7.  After reviewing all poll books, registration books and tapes, 

Commissioner McGavran moved to declare the election valid.  Commissioner 

McCullick seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to give USD #239 Project Graduation $200.  

Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Abatement’s were approved. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, talked on legal matters. 

 

The commissioners, along with Bill Folk, Pictometry, Mark Feel, Economic 

Development, Truette McQueen, and Diane McKain, Appraiser’s office, Janice 

Davidson, Emergency Management, looked at a presentation and Mr. Folk explained his 

pictometry product.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on roads and bridges. 

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 41.   

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to go into executive session for fifteen minutes for 

attorney/client matters at 10:45 a.m.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion 

carried.  Those present were the commissioners, Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, 

Mary Arganbright, County Clerk.  They returned to regular session at 11:00 a.m.  No 

decision was made. 

 

At 11:00 a.m. the commissioners held a township board meeting with Gerald Newell, 

Ron Weis, Concord Township, Arnold Baker, Jean Lynn, Chapman Township, Bob 

Minneman, Dennis Frain, Culver  Township.   

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.   


